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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

A-2012-2311406     








November 14, 2016
Ginny Falconer
Otter Exploration, Inc.

422 Crescent Park

Warren, PA 16365

Re:
Otter Exploration, Inc.   

Act 127 Registration 

        Docket No. A-2012-2311406  

Dear Ms. Falconer:  


This letter serves to acknowledge your notification to the Commission on November 11, 2016 that the three miles of pipeline owned by Otter Exploration, Inc. (Otter) are Class 1 gathering lines and are not, therefore, subject to the Gas and Hazardous Liquids Pipelines Act, Act 127 of 2011.  Accordingly, the Commission will remove Otter from its Registry.  

The Commission reminds Otter that were it to acquire any jurisdictional assets in the future, Otter must file an Initial Registration Form with the Commission in order to comply with the mandates of Act 127.  

Please direct any questions to Jennedy S. Johnson, Assistant Counsel, Law Bureau, at (717) 787‑5000.
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Sincerely,








Rosemary Chiavetta


Secretary

cc:
Jennedy S. Johnson, LAW
      
Kevin J. Moody, by email
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